UNAPPROVED

SELECTBOARD WORK SESSION MEETING MINUTES

June 9, 2022

This meeting was called to order by Zeke Goodband at 5:30 pm at the Community Center in Dummerston, Vermont.

Members present: Zeke Goodband, Terry Chapman, Maria Glabach, Rebecca Lotka, David Baxendale

Also present: Putney Selectboard – Aileen Chute, Joshua Laughlin, Charles Raubicheck, Putney Town Manager-Karen Astley

The Boards discussed the recent subdivision approval for the campground to purchase a portion of the ABF lands adjacent to the gravel pit. The Boards concerns were with the deeded right of way through this parcel and liability. The Dummerston Selectboard has already requested an appeal to the DRB and Putney will do the same. Putney Town Manager, Karen, will be meeting with PACIF insurance at the gravel pit to discuss liability exposure. If the sale of the parcel goes through, the Towns will need to move the access gate into the pit to the new property line and may need to secure other points of access due to potential increased activity in this area.

The Road Foreman from both Towns would like to increase the crushing from 3500 cubic yards to 5000 cubic yards. This will have an impact on costs.

The cost for crushing material will increase significantly. Adjustments will be necessary moving forward during budgeting. Karen will be working with the Road Foremen regarding cost increases and how it will effect budgeting.

The Boards are also looking at the timeline for sand in the Carpenter pit. It is expected to last another 11 years. The Boards would like to know if this still accurate.

The Boards may meet again during budgeting.

There being no other business to come before the Board, Maria made the motion and second from Terry, the meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm.

Approved	
Zeke Goodband, Chair	
Terry Chapman, Vice Chair	

Submitted by Maria Glabach, Clerk